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HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
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FROM THE DESK OF THE CEO 
 

 
Council December Meeting. 
The Meeting commenced with newly elected Councillor, James Allison being sworn into office by 
Margaret Duhig JP. 
 
 
Plan for the Future 
Council have adopted the Plan for the Future, which is the Community Strategic Plan and the 
Corporate Business Plan as an amalgamated document. 
Copies of this will be available from the office as well as the website in the next week. 
 
 
Local Roads & Community Infrastructure Phase III 
The Australian Government has committed to a third Phase 3 of the Local Roads and Community 
Infrastructure (LRCI) Program in the 2021 ï 2022 Budget to boost Australiaôs economic recovery 
from COVID ï 19. 

The purpose of the LRCI Program is to support local Councils to deliver priority local roads and 
community infrastructure projects across Australia, supporting jobs and the resilience of local 
economies to help communities bounce back from COVID ï 19. 

The Shire of Sandstone has been offered an allocation of $643,584 in this round of funding. A 
grant agreement has been forwarded with an invitation to nominate projects to the Federal Gov-
ernment for approval.  

Council have agreed that our submission will be for the expansion of the Alice Atkinson Caravan 
Park. 
 
 
2022 
Over the coming year, there are several projects that council wants to see completed and staff 
will be working towards the completion of these. 
 
 
Pioneer Park. 
It is planned to have a busy bee sometime in the next month to have the ñShearing Shedò model 
up.  
Information regarding this busy bee will be made available shortly  

 

 

 

CHARLIE BROWN 

Chief Executive Officer 
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The Environmental Health Officer for the Shire of Sandstone is Dave Hadden. 
 
Daveôs contact details are:- 
 
 
Principal EHO/Building Surveyor 
Shires of Leonora, Laverton, Menzies & Sandstone. 
 
 
Phone- 9037 6044 
Mobile- 0428 376 044 
 
 
Email- healthbuilding@leonora.wa.gov.au 
 
*********************************************************************************************** 

 
 

COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2022 

 

February  -  24/2/2022 
March   -  24/3/2022 
April    -  28/4/2022 
May   -  26/5/2022 
June   -  23/6/2022 
July   -  28/7/2022 
August   -  25/8/2022 
September  -  22/9/2022 
October   -  27/10/2022 
November   -  24/11/2022 
December   -  15/12/2022 

 

                                                                                                                    
Meetings commence at 1:00pm at the Council Chambers at the rear of the           
Administration Centre, and are open to the public 

mailto:healthbuilding@leonora.wa.gov.au
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VACANT LAND FOR SALE 
 
 
 

 
The Shire currently has for sale the following vacant lots: 
 
 
 
Lot 410 Thaduna Street, Sandstone 
 
Lot 411 Thaduna Street, Sandstone 
 
Lot 413 Thaduna Street, Sandstone 
 
 
 
Written offers are now being accepted and will be considered at the  
February 2022 Council Meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Charlie Brown 
Chief Executive Officer 
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TO SANDSTONE RESIDENTS AND PROPERTY OWNERS 
 

 
The fire season is upon usðplease remember a  
Prohibited Burning Period is in place from  

11th December 2021 to March 19 2022 (inclusive) 
 
We ask residents and property owners to take action on the following, this will help 
to ensure that in the event of a serious fire our properties, town, friends and pets 
will survive. 
 
Within your boundaries:- 
 
 1 Remove all leaf, twig, branch, long grass litter from property 
 
 2 Move all wood piles or inflammables from around house and outer  
  buildings 
 
 3 Make sure guttering is cleaned out 
 
 4 Make sure entries and exits are clear and uncluttered 
 
 5 In the event of a major bushfire you should have a hose, buckets, water  
  cans, sprayers etc. filled with water to extinguish any small spot fires.   
  This is your responsibility.  The bush fire volunteers will be defending  
  the perimeter of the town 
 
 6 Make sure house and outbuildings have all windows and doors closedð 
  heavy smoke penetration can occur within minutes. 
 
 7 Make sure your pets are kept inside with water 
 
 8 Be mindful of your neighbourôs property, health and safety. 
 
 
 
Paul Dixon        Vic Taylor 
Brigade Captain       Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 
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CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  
COMPETITION 
WINNERS 

 
First place was awarded to:   Keith and Freda in  

Payne Street 
 

**  Judges comment, this display made me think of MAGIC !  
 

 
Second place was awarded to: Beth and Gary in  

Thaduna Street 
 

** Judges comment, this looked like a FAIRY GARDEN, I could imagine 
being a fairy when I looked at these lights.  

 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WINNERS 

THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO  
PARTICIPATED 

 
 

OUR JUDGE HAD A  VERY HARD TIME DECIDING AS 
EACH OF THE DISPLAYS WERE WORTHY CONTENDERS 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY, HELD ON 11TH DECEMBER 

 

Charlie and Kristine doing the most important 
job of all 

Three wise men?  Gary, Dave and Eddie 

Chloe and Jax 

             Mark, Corey, Brian and Matt 

 

 
We had a lovely turn out for our Christmas 
Party, thanks everyone for coming and         

celebrating with us 
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Rhonda, Bobbie, Margaret, Vicki, Jo and Sue. 

            Mary and Ali 

Katie and her 
tribeð 

 
Jax and Chloe and 
baby Ella 

Troy and Will 
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Freda and Muriel 

             Keith and Vic 

Rhonda and Kerry (mischief.....) 
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Come and join in Lawn Bowls   
 

DATES FOR JANUARY 2022  

 

 SATURDAY 15th  

SATURDAY 29th  
 
  

New starting time ñ 6:pm  
 

At the Community Rec Centre  

Everyone is welcome  

 

Bowls are available if you donõt have your 

own.  
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Your leaking toilet could be wasting up to 9,000 litres of 
water a year! 

@WaterCorporation are currently offering Sandstone  
residents a free plumbing service from a licensed   
plumber.       T&Cs apply.      Learn more at:  
 
www.watercorporation.com.au/plumbingservice 

http://www.watercorporation.com.au/plumbingservice
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NEW SHOWER HEADS 

 
 
 
 
 

Water Corp will be providing new shower 
heads to anyone in Sandstone who would 

like one. 
 
 

They will be available at the Shire office, 
once received. 

 
 

You MUST bring in your old shower head to 
receive a new one. 
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Solution on page 20 
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XXXXXXXXX 

Solution on page 21 


